
 

Term 2 Week 6                                3rd June 2022 

Message from the Principal 
 
 
I would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Bidjegal people of the Eora Nation. 
I acknowledge that for thousands of years they have lived on and cared for the lands, skies and water-
ways.  
Their dreaming is deep in the soil, rivers, oceans and wind holding the histories, lores, language and 
knowledge of this Country. 
I extend my respect to other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people here today and highlight their 
continued, unbroken connection to Countries. 

National Reconciliation Week 

 

National Reconciliation Week is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures, and 
achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. 
The Week runs from 27 May to 3 June every year. These dates commemorate two significant milestones 
in the reconciliation journey – the successful 1967 referendum and the High Court Mabo decision. 
Reconciliation Australia’s theme for 2022, “Be Brave. Make Change.” is a challenge to all Australians— 
individuals, families, communities, organisations and government—to Be Brave and tackle the unfinished 
business of reconciliation so we can Make Change for the benefit of all Australians. 



Reconciliation is a journey for all Australians – as individuals, families, communities, organisations, and 
importantly as a nation. At the heart of this journey are relationships between the broader Australian 
community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

 

 
 
 

 



Road Safety Survey and Upcoming Meeting 
  
I would like to thank the amazing response to our recent Road Safety Survey from the community. With 
108 families responding the P&C Road Safety Committee has compiled the data that was collected to pre-
sent at a stakeholder meeting next week involving representation from Transport NSW, Georges River 
Council, the P&C Road Safety committee members and school staff. I will keep you updated on the pro-
gress from next week’s meeting in the next newsletter. 
  
Congratulations to the winner of the $100 Claudine School wear voucher; the Perkovic family after 
being drawn out of the names of the 108 families that completed the survey. 



SSPS Botany Bay Zone Cross Country 
 
On Wednesday 31 runners from SSPS participated in the SSPS Botany Bay Zone Cross Country carni-
val at Scarborough Park. In windy and cold running conditions our team headed off 4 at a time and by 
the end of each race we had accumulated enough team points to be awarded Champion school for the 
eighth straight carnival! Mr Hoff has been offering morning training for the team since our school carni-
val and I’m pretty sure this made the difference for our school again this year. All runners produced fan-
tastic individual performances and we have an amazing 8 runners progressing to the Sydney East Re-
gional carnival in late June. I must acknowledge Mr Hoff for his ongoing commitment in preparing our 
athletes for this event and Mrs Dobosz who managed the team on the day. I wish all our regional run-
ners all the best for the next carnival. Below is a table of all runners who finished in the top 10 places. 
Runners in bold progress to Sydney East carnival. 





Sydney East AFL News 
 
The letter below is from the Sydney East School Sports Association AFL Convener following last week’s 
NSW AFL Carnival. Congratulations to Harry Hawes for his participation in the carnival. 
 
Last week I had the pleasure of managing the Sydney East PSSA AFL team at the State Carnival in Coffs 
Harbour. 
 
I would like to pass on to you the goodwill and joy of being involved with Harry and his family  - Harry was 
a fine representative of your school and you should be proud of his achievements. 
 
Sydney East came 6th overall in the State Championships, with 3 wins and 3 losses, and scoring more 
than 250 points. Harry played with skill and courage, and while celebrating victories, also took defeat with 
dignity and reflection. Many friendships were made over the week, and he appreciated the opportunity 
given to him by your school and his parents. 
 
May he continue to have success with School Sport into the future. 
 
Tim Bellamy 
Sydney East School Sports Association AFL  Convener 

Debating News 
 
The 2022 Year 5 & 6 Premier's Debating Challenge is underway with the first round of competition taking 
place for both of our Sans Souci Debating Teams. 
 
On Monday the 23rd of May, our first team, ‘Topical Paradise’ faced Ramsgate Public School. They were 
represented by Jayla M(first speaker), Siena I(second), Christiana S (third) and the fourth team member 
was Matilda T. They were tasked with a tricky affirmative argument that primary schools should replace 
music programs with Math and Science classes. The Ramsgate PS team were successful in their argu-
ments against the idea and took out the win. 
 
Our second debating team, ‘This is the Sway’ faced Blakehurst Public School last Monday the 30th. The 
team was represented by Emily Walsh (first speaker), Jenai Taleyarkhan (second), Lily Taylor 
(third) and the fourth team member was Kyra Crawford. It was an extremely close debate with some high-
quality speakers who were putting their experience to work. Despite the close nature of the debate, Blake-
hurst PS were successful in presenting a strong negative argument that tests should be abolished in pri-
mary schools.  



As we begin round two, we would like to congratulate our Sans Souci PS Debating team members 
and commend their commitment towards excellence in public speaking and debating. 
 

Kindergarten Enrolment for 2023 - Enrolment Procedures 

Today the school hosted a tour for prospective Kindergarten 2023 students and families. These tours 
take place each fortnight on Friday mornings from 9:30-10:30am and are a great opportunity for fami-
lies to gain some insight into our school’s facilities and programs, including a visit to Kindergarten 
classes. 
 
If you have a child turning 5 by 31st July 2023 please enrol as soon as possible.  
  
Procedures on how to enrol: 
 
Go to our School website: https://sanssouci-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Click on the Enrolment tab - Apply online and fill out all relevant details and attach all necessary docu-
ments  
  
If you have a sibling wishing to enrol and you live out of our local area you will need to complete the 
out of area enrolment section as if you try to enrol through local enrolments it will not let you proceed 
once you enter your address. 
  
Siblings of current SSPS students will be accepted into Sans Souci Public School even if you reside 
outside of the school’s enrolment catchment area. 
  
Should you require any assistance please ring or email the school at sanssouci-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and attention: Maria Michael 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsanssouci-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CROBERT.JENNINGS%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C66708eb74fcf4a7ddcf208da44fa66dc%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637898139492884085%7CUnknown%7C


School Uniform Standards 

Sans Souci PS has a fine reputation within the community for the high standard of school uniform. The 
vast majority of students come to school on a daily basis proudly wearing full school uniform.  It is vital 
that parents and carers support the school’s efforts to maintain this standard by ensuring that all students 
are wearing the approved winter or sport uniforms on any given day. At this time of year full winter uni-
form is to be worn, including black school shoes. On specified days involving sport or PE activities stu-
dents are permitted to wear sports shoes instead of black school shoes. Students are required to wear a 
school hat for all outside activities, including lunch and fruit break. Non-school coloured hats, jackets and 
other garments are not permitted. Parents are reminded that clean/washed second hand uniform spares 
are available from the canteen for $2 per item. I trust all families will do their best to ensure the high 
standard of school uniform continues at Sans Souci! If you have any questions about school uniforms, 
please don’t hesitate in contacting me. 

Respectful interactions within the school community 

Sans Souci Public School encourages respectful relationships in all interactions that take place within the 
school community. We welcome visitors to our school and endeavour to ensure that the school remains a 
safe place for pupils, staff, volunteers and members of our community. If parents or carers have concerns 
we will always seek to listen to and address them. However disrespectful, abusive or threatening behav-
iour will not be tolerated. It is never appropriate for parents to approach students from other families at 
school to try and resolve issues of concern. Please contact the school office to make an appointment if 
you have any concerns you would like to discuss. 

PSSA Wet Weather Update 

It was fantastic that PSSA sport finally recommenced today after 3 consecutive weeks of wet weather 
cancellations. Please understand that the decision to cancel PSSA is made by the Botany Bay PSSA ex-
ecutive, informed by the local council that decides if fields are unplayable in periods of wet weather. It is 
expected that there will be a few cancellations each season but if we have further cancellations, the 
school will consider a partial rebate of the fees in the form of fees in advance for other school activities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appointments During School Time 

I remind parents and carers that wherever possible, medical appointments should be made outside of 
school hours as it is detrimental to students missing out on learning time. In extraordinary circumstances 
where a child needs to be picked up prior to 3:15pm, families should notify the school via email no later 
than 10am to allow time for the arrangement to be communicated to the appropriate staff member.  



Principal’s Gold Awards at Assembly 



Quality Learning K-6 

ES1 students are participating in a series of unplugged coding lessons this term with Mrs Williamson. The 
students are learning about coding concepts such as sequencing, looping and algorithms. Below are im-
ages of students in KL demonstrating their understanding of looping a colour pattern x 3. 

 



 



 



 



 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 













THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



ADVERTISEMENTS 












